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FEBRUARY 
4-9  BAC Mini Ski Week to Park City, UT  
8  CVSC board meeting at Anne’s 
15  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 
 

MARCH 
8  CVSC board meeting at Phyllis’ 
15  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 
12-19 FWSA  Int’l Ski Trip to St. Anton am Arlberg, Austria (f)pg12-13 
21-26 FWSA  Mini Ski Week to Sun Peaks, BC (f)pg11 
 

APRIL 
12  CVSC board meeting at Keith’s 
19  CVSC general meeting at Don Jose’s 
 

UPCOMING 
 
10/16-26 CVSC Cuba trip (f)pg8 
12/3-20  CVSC Andes to So America cruise (f)pg7 
2018: 
May  CVSC Morocco (f)pg4 
July   CVSC Iceland (f)pg5 

 
 BAC/FWSA TRIPS 

  
Please visit websites for detailed information. 

 

BAC Web site:  skibac.org  Far West Ski Assoc:  fwsa.org 
 
6/7-11 FWSA 85th Annual Convention in Boise, ID (flyer forthcoming) 

 

FEBRUARY 
BIRTHDAYS 

George Kish  3 
Bruce Anderson  15 
Elsa Wholey  27 
Steven James  27 
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Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

SkiZette Policy 
NEWSLETTER 

DEADLINE: 1st of the month 
Articles submitted by this date will be included in the fol-

lowing month's newsletter . 
Submit articles to: 

Dennie Warren, Editor  
email:  dennieluuu1@att.net 

 

Didn’t get your newsletter? - Change of Address? - 
PLEASE Contact Maggie Jong, VP Membership  

email:  mozoro25@gmail.com 

Ralph Sherman at his home in Ft. Collins, CO at 
Christmas.  He says hello to everyone. 

Got a card???    If not, you should!! 
 
FWSA offers amazing benefits!!  Please check 
them out at fwsa.org —  Member Corner — 
Benefits —  and there you are!! 
 
(cards are always available at meetings) 
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Hello everyone:  
 
Happy winter snow days.  The 
snow is fantastic and many of you 
have been sharing your great snow 
adventures and pictures.  Please 
send Ray and Dennie any pic-
tures you have to share and we 
will post them in the skizette and on our web-
site.  Most of all have fun and be safe. 
 
Many great ski trips are coming up soon, Sunpeaks 
and Park City, some members are also going to Jack-
son Hole to name a few.  Everyone have a wonderful 
time and we look forward to hearing about these trips 
when you return. 
 
I want to thank Anne Trott from CMH Heli-skiing 
and summer adventures for coming to speak to our 
members at our last meeting.  It was a great presenta-
tion and she provided us with some terrific infor-
mation and some upcoming offers for the season 
which I will have Dennie send out as I receive 
them.  In addition Anne will return later this year to 
present in more detail their trips for Heli-hiking 
which many of us showed some interest in do-
ing.  Hope you all can make this presentation, will let 
you know once that is set. 
 
Pat will be working on some get togethers, meet and 
greets for this spring/summer so stay tuned.  And our 
end of season will be a BBQ in June at Dan and Pat's 
this year and more information will be posted later 
this spring. 
 
If you have speakers you would like to hear, please 
let me know, or information to share please forward 
to me at anytime.  We want to continue to provide 
members with interesting and fun events. 
 
So again, be safe this winter and enjoy!!! 
 
Claudia 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As we read this February News-
letter many of our avid ski mem-
bers are enjoying this season of 
bountiful snow.  Travel in and 
out of the resorts and mountain 
homes this year has been treach-
erous at times and laborious dig-
ging in and out of the heavy 
snows. I often glance at face 
book and enjoy the posts from many friends and fel-
low CVSC Members.  Thank you for sharing your 
experiences, adventures and fun times. 
 
The Trip to Breckenridge, CO is under way and Park 
City, UT is fast approaching.  FWSA’s St. Anton am 
Alberg, Austria trip will depart on Feb.12-19th, and 
Sun Peaks, BC is March 21-26th. 
 
I am new to Facebook and am trying to navigate and 
learn to share like so many who bring us pleasure by 
sharing their experiences and friendship, tips taken 
gladly. 
 
BAC’s Paul Vlasveld agreed to serve another year as 
President, his third term, thanks Paul for all your hard 
work and efforts. 
 
Don’t forget to mark your calendars for the FWSA’s 
85th Annual Convention this year in Boise, ID, 
June7th-11th, 2017.  They expect a large group and 
have an abundance of fun things planned in this won-
derful place. More information to follow as plans fi-
nalize. 
 
Please be safe and check with Cal Trans before you 
head out on the mountain roads this time of year. Al-
so, the California Dept. of Transportation web site 
has many safety tips that are worth reviewing. 
 
Have a Happy Valentine’s Day! 
 
I look forward to seeing many at our next general 
meeting February 15th at Don Jose’s in Castro Valley. 
 
Anne Wilburn 

Castro Valley Ski Club Newsletter 

Our Vice President President’s Message 

Claudia Fernandes 
President 

Anne Wilburn 
Vice President 
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   Happy skiing everyone.  We are having a fantastic ski season so far but it comes with extreme 

avalanche dangers. In January Squaw Valley received about 305 percent of average snow fall. 

 

           

Avalanche Safety Tips 

Don't venture into the backcountry without avalanche safety knowledge and equipment 

Ensure your safety in avalanche-prone areas by increasing your knowledge and minimizing exposure to 
unstable conditions.  

The key to avoiding avalanches is to avoid terrain where avalanches can occur. Avalanche terrain is 
any slope steeper than 30 degrees. It doesn’t matter if it is a big or a very small slope. It doesn’t matter if 
it is an open slope or one with trees. If it is steeper than 30 degrees, it can produce an avalanche. 

These slopes have a similar steepness to expert ski runs (a “black diamond” rating), as well as some 
intermediate runs (a “blue square” rating) at ski areas. Even if you are on a less steep slope, it is 
considered avalanche terrain if it is connected to a steeper slope above. Avalanches have caught many 
people because they were underneath avalanche terrain in a run-out zone (the place where avalanche 
debris typically comes to rest). 

In general, most avalanches occur during storms or during the 24-48 hours following one. Because 
avalanche conditions can change rapidly it is important to check current conditions and get avalanche 
danger ratings from a regional avalanche center. You can find a list of these avalanche centers at 
www.avalanche.org. 

If you choose to enter avalanche terrain, there are many factors to consider. The best way to learn about 
these factors is to complete an avalanche training course. Get the Training on-line from the National 
Avalanche Center or visit the American Avalanche Association for a listing of avalanche training 
providers. 

Whether you are an avalanche novice or expert, the U.S. Forest Service National Avalanche Center gives 
this advice: 

1. Get the Training. Chances are, there are opportunities near you. 
2. Get the Advisory. Be aware of avalanche conditions in your destination area. 
3. Get the Gear. Buy it and keep it on your body. 
4. Get the Picture. Recognize red flags and consequences. 

Get Out of Harm’s Way. Limit your exposure and practice safe travel in avalanche zones. 

By Gallatin National Forest Avalanche Center 

 

(submitted by Sandy Beecher, Safety Chair) 
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2017 Castro Valley Ski Club  Rediscover Cuba  
October 16 – October 26, 2017  

 
• Round-trip airfare from Miami  
• Airfare taxes, fees & fuel surcharges  
• Health insurance in Cuba (mandatory)  
• Cuban Visa (for US Citizens) & Cuban Departure Tax  
• Intra-Cuba ground transportation and transfers  
• Pre-night in Miami Airport Hotel  
• Accommodations at First Class hotels in Cuba  
• 27 meals: 10 full buffet breakfasts (B), 10 lunches (L) and 7 dinners (D)  
• Comprehensive People-to-People experiences and cultural tours including admission fees, 

following U.S. regulation CFR 515.565  
• Experienced Cuban English-speaking guide and a USA Tour Director throughout  
• All Tips  

  

Highlights  

• A true “people-to-people” experience with cultural exchanges such as visits with artists, 

musical performances, and local organizations  

• Riding in American Vintage Automobiles (Havana)  

• Home of Ernest Hemingway (Havana)   Itinerary at a glance  

• Cigar Factory (Havana)     • 1 night in Miami  

• Casa Fuster (Havana)     • 3 nights in Havana    

• Bay of Pigs Museum (Giron)    • 2 nights in Cienfuegos/Sancti Spiritus 

• Walking Tour of Trinidad    • 2 nights in Camaguey  

• Camaguey Ballet Company    • 2 nights in Holguin 

• Beaches of Guardalavaca (Holguin)  

• Neon Theater (Holguin)  

  

Optional overnight in Miami upon return to the states - $100. The flight from Cuba doesn’t get in until 

around 8pm if it’s on time. Since everyone is doing their own air to Miami you may not be able to get a 

flight out that late.  
Optional Insurance - $169  
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Castro Valley, CA   94546 
www.cvskiclub.org 

 
The next meeting will be 

February 15 
 

Don Jose’s Restaurant 
3430 Village Dr. 

Castro Valley, CA 
  

(meeting starts @ 7:30 pm) 

2016/2017 Avid Skiers in Control  
 
 
President    Claudia Fernandes  925-462-6573  Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com 
Vice President   Anne Wilburn  925-200-2801  annewilburn@comcast.net 
VP Membership    Maggie Jong  925-447-5148  mozoro25@gmail.com 
VP Club Activities    Pat Green   925 846-7250  greendm@comcast.net 
Secretary    Phyllis May  925-371-1667  phyllismay@comcast.net  
Treasurer    Keith Wilson  925-828-8265  Keithwilson108@sbcglobal.net 
Newsletter Editor   Dennie Warren  510 759-3415  dennieluuu1@att.net 
Web Manager   Ray Jong   925-447-5148  skibuff@comcast.net   
Travel Director   Tucker Hoffmann  925-371-1910   Tuckerhoffmann@aol.com 
Past President   Karen Wehrman  510-538-2872  kwehrman@comcast.net 
Trustee    Kathy Hoffmann   925-371-1910  tkhoffmann@comcast.net 
Safety Chair   Sandy Beecher  707-255-4139  srbeecher@aol.com 

 
WEBSITE:  www.cvskiclub.org  

SKI WITH PRIDE, LET IT RIDE, WATCH ALL SIDES 
First With Safety Awareness Slogan award sponsored by: 

 

ASPEN & SNOWMASS 

SKIZETTE FOR FEBRUARY, 2017 

             

WEBSITES & PHONE NUMBERS 
 
Singles league racing:    Far West Racing Assoc:  fwra.com 
slracing.tripos.com/schedule.htm   Web cams on the slopes:  magnifeye.com 
Open league racing:  olrc.org   Road conditions:  1-800-427-7623 
Weather:  nws.mbay.net/home.html   Info on all ski areas:  onthesnow.com 

Best weather website for snow:  Tahoeweatherdiscussion.com  
       
Take a bus to the slopes:  nacski.com & bayareaskibus.com 
Sierra webcam:  sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/ 

mailto:Claudia.fernandes4108@gmail.com
mailto:phyllismay@comcast.net
http://tahoeweatherdiscussion.com/
http://www.sierravisionsstock.com:80/sierravisions/sierra-nevada-webcams/

